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MINUTES 
January 11, 2016
CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners Attending
Present:
Mark Lancaster


Chairman
Morris Sample


Lincoln County
Bill Young


Mecklenburg County

John Gerke


Catawba County
Excused Absence:

Billy Wilson


Iredell County
Staff Present
Ron Shoultz


Executive Director
Bob Elliott


Assistant Director
Bill Johnson


Administrator
Call to Order:
Chairman Lancaster declared a quorum and called the meeting to order and asked the audience to rise, face the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the January 11, 2016 meeting, Commissioner Gerke made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Sample seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Executive Schultz presented his report as follows:
1. Budget requests for FY 16/17 have been sent to Catawba, Iredell and Lincoln Counties. We are awaiting direction from Mecklenburg County. A presentation to Lincoln County is scheduled for 2/29.
2. Commissioner Gerke and staff attended the Adopt-an- Island Program held on 2/4/16.
3. Commissioner Wilson and staff will be attending the annual Exotic Weed Council meeting that serves as the source for grass eating carp which is used on Lake Norman to control Hydrilla.

4. Staff worked with Hawthorne Management representing the Point HOA for the removal of two PWC.

5. Staff will be working with Pro Wakeboard Tour on a rafting application which will be submitted to the Commissioners next month.
Reports – Enforcement
Cornelius Police Department

Officer Brinzey reported that due to weather activity the month was slow. There were two incoming calls one was to assist a boater who ran over a buoy. No damage to either party. There were 19 Officer Initiated calls for the month. There were 27 activities initiated during the month for a total of 407 service hours. 
Iredell County Sheriff
It was reported that there were 304 hours on land, 44 hours on the water and 24 training hours. 178 property checks were made and 4 boat inspected with one boat assisted. Three navigational hazards were removed from the lake. 
Catawba County
It was reported there were 334 hours patrolled on land, 2 hours on the water and 0 training hours. There were 105 calls for service and 486 property checks made during the month. There were a total of 336 manhours.
Lincoln County

No report
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Officer Robertson reported there was less time on the water at this time of the year. Emphasis is placed on duck hunting and there were no complaints about duck hunters. Two officers attended the National Boating Accident Investigation Analysis Course in Columbia, SC. A meeting was held recently on the accident drill last summer. The Lincoln County Fire Department is developing emergency management protocols and these will be shared with law enforcement agencies on the lake. Commissioner Sample said there is a Charter Boat meeting in March and wanted to know if any information would be available then. Since the protocols are still in development, nothing will be ready for this meeting.
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Joe Kluttz shared that the lake level target is 94.3 and the actual is 98. On 2/2/16, the actual lake level was 96 so it has risen two feet since then for which there is no explanation. Goal is to stay a foot above target level until boating season. The higher water levels create hazardous debris in the lake and Joe thanked the LNMC and law enforcement in assisting to remove the debris. 

Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

Steve Riggan reported that due to the time of the year, there were no activities on the lake. On-water activity usually begins April 1 and goes through October 31. The USCGA will be providing safety zone patrol boats for the Pro Wakeboarding Tournament in June. The USCGA will be participating in the Mid-Atlantic Boat Show in February.
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Commissioner Sample reported for Lou Schwartz and conveyed that there will be 4 Public Safety Boating Courses and 5 Vessel Safety Checks at various marinas. The Lake Norman group will be joining the Charlotte group at the boat show to provide a boating simulator to practice skills with different boats. This is free to the public.
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec

Greg Clemmors, Park Superintendent, introduced himself along with Chris Hunter who is the North Regional Manager. The Ramsey Swim Beach will be coming on line shortly and he will be attending the meetings in the future to keep the LNMC Commissioners and staff up to date. The opening date will be Memorial Day and it will close Memorial Day. The hours will be 10:00 am to 6:30 pm. There is a need to put a traffic light on Catawba Avenue. Buoys for the beach area are being worked on for proper placement.  Greg is also working with the LNMC staff on the placement of navigational lights at Blythe Landing. 
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
No report
NC Wildlife Federation
No report. 
Comments from the Public
 No comments
Committee Reports
ATON Committee
Executive Director Schultz reviewed the Notice to Lake Norman Boaters and thanked Captain Gus for preparing the report. Missing sign on Marker 2 is ordered and the lights on Marker 15 and Marker 10 will be repaired.  Other items on the report were discussed in more detail. 
Hydrilla Committee

Bob Elliott reported there will be an Exotic Weed Council Meeting in Raleigh on the 2/23/16. The LNMC along with Duke Energy has been stocking the lake with grass eating carp since 2004 so this will be our 13th year attending this session. Based on Ken Manuel suggestion, we will ask for 500 fish this year. There is a theory that if you put grass eating carp in the water long enough, then the Hydrilla disappears. This had never been proven so the requested 500 fish serve as insurance to control the Hydrilla growth.
The Boater Education
Commissioner Gerke had no report other than the boating educational programs mentioned by other organizations will be posted on the LNMC website.
Charter Boat Committee 
Commissioner Sample reported the renewal packages for charter boats will be going out in a week or so. There will be a Charter Boat Committee meeting in March with recommendations coming to the LNMC in April.
No Wake Buoy
Chairman Lancaster stated there would be a committee meeting in two weeks so a strategy can be developed to deal with illegal buoys.
Rafting Committee

No report
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
None 
Rafting Applications 
None
Other Applications:

None
Variances
None
PERMITS: 
None
FERC Applications
Lincoln County – Water Treatment Plant Expansion. Dave Chamblee, Lincoln County Director of Public Works and Paul Smith, PE Consultant presented the scope of the project which will increase plant capacity to keep up with the projected population growth in the service area. The plant has been designed for expansion so the current structure and support systems can readily accommodate the expansion with minimal negative impact. The project is expected to be completed by 6/19. Commissioner Sample made a motion to approve this FERC application for the Water Treatment Plant Expansion. Commissioner Gerke seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously. 

Administrative Matters 
The LNMC Annual Audit for FY 2014/15 was in the packets for each Commissioner. Upon a cursory review of the information, several Commissioners stated they would like to review the audit in more detail. Therefore, this Annual Audit will be placed on the agenda for next month.
The LNMC 2nd Quarter Financial Statements were presented for review and discussion. Commissioner Young made the motion to accept the Financial Statements as submitted. Commissioner Sample seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Commissioner Young made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Sample seconded the motion. The motion was approved and the meeting was adjourned.

